
PUBLIC NOTICE 
CITY OF PATERSON 

AVAILABILITY OF UNUSED CDBG FUNDING  
 
Annually, the City of Paterson receives entitlement funds from the United States Department of 
Housing and Urban Development (HUD) for the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 
program. HUD requires that the City submit an Annual Action Plan every year.  
 
The purpose of this public notice is to advise the availability of unused CDBG funds from 
program year 2018 in the amount $640,223.67. The unused CDBG funds can only be used for 
shovel-ready new construction or facility improvement projects. The CDBG projects to be 
funded must be completed within six months after the execution of the CDBG agreement. The 
Department of Community Development will be accepting applications for shovel-ready projects 
only. These shovel-ready projects must meet a HUD National Objective by benefitting low 
income residents, neighborhoods or areas located within the City of Paterson, New Jersey. 
 
All interested persons are encouraged to complete the 2018 CDBG application (Public Facility 
Improvement) found at the City’s website (www.patersonnj.gov), under Community 
Development. The CDBG application is also available at the Department of Community 
Development, located at 125 Ellison Street, 2nd Floor, Paterson, NJ 07505. The completed 
CDBG application is due back on Monday, September 23, 2019 before 12 Noon to the 
Department of Community Development with all supporting documentation. Please submit one 
(1) original and three (3) copies.  
 
 
By order of: Andre Sayegh, Mayor 
Publication date: September 11, 2019 

http://www.patersonnj.gov/

